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HBDA Annual Meeting 
 

April 26 - 28, 2019 
Opelika, AL 

Event Quote: 
Coming together is a beginning; 

Keeping together is progress; 
Working together is success. 

- Edward Everett Hale 

The HBDA 2019 Annual Meeting proved to be a tremendous 
opportunity for our members to benefit from a fantastic lineup 
of speakers and presentations.  Our sessions included topics 
for Women with Hemophilia to groundbreaking information on 
new product success.   



This year’s agenda was packed full of new information and some of the best speaker’s we have ever had.  
There was a focus on self-improvement and empowerment by motivational speakers and psychosocial 
presentations.  Our presenters captivated our members and shared ideas that can be used everyday to  

improve our life skills. 

 

This year’s annual meeting included a full agenda for our Youth Ambassador Program, sponsored by 
Takeda.  The purpose of our Youth Ambassador Initiative is outlined below: 
 

• Develop positive role models: Sharing a personal story can really move people and make them want to 
know more 

 

• Recruiting new members or volunteers to the organization 
 

• Attracting press coverage: Local media often look for public interest or human-interest story topics. 
 

• Raising funds: Information can be shared about upcoming events, fundraisers or simply describe how 
people can contribute to the organization. 

 

• Understanding the issues and learning to advocate, not only for themselves, but for the community.  
Teaching them how to use their voice to make a difference by attending initiatives such as Washington 
days and speaking about legislative issues to their representatives and senators with a base of knowledge 
that can change lives. 

 
If you or any of your family members are interested in becoming part of our Youth Ambassador Program, 
please contact the HBDA Office.  Must be between the ages of 13 – 17.  Ages vary at different events. 



 

This year, we were excited to 

launch an agenda full of activities 

and educational sessions for both 

our younger kids and for our Youth 

Ambassadors. Each session was 

educational and interactive, but 

vital to their independence. They  

Learned important life skills,  how 

to advocate for themselves, to be 

a leader, and how to unveil their 

true identity from behind the 

“mask”. 

We could not have made this week-

end possible without the help and 

support of our volunteers. THANK 

YOU to all who played a part in  

making this educational weekend a 

great one. Thank you to Robb, who 

worked SO hard to lead this effort 

and make sure the kids had quality 

programs and activities! With the 

help of Katelyn and Alanna, the 

youth will have memories and skills 

to last a lifetime. 





The 2019 Annual Meeting has come and gone and what a wonderful event it was!  This 
year’s line up of guest speakers and displays was the best I’ve seen.  There were over 150 
attendees and they were treated to not only a great line up of speakers; but, an extraordinary 
facility, the Marriot Grand National Hotel and Convention Center in Opelika.   Vicki, Amanda 
and a host of volunteers out did themselves…thanks much. 
 

The HBDA Board met on Saturday and began working on goals and objectives for the  
remainder of 2019 and 2020. Our vision centers on efforts that are “...Building Today for a 
Better HBDA Tomorrow.”  Keeping an organization focused on what’s next keeps it vibrant 
and moving forward.  We cannot become complacent and get caught “resting on our laurels,” 
so we ALL need to get creative and get involved. 
 

Over the weekend attendees were asked to provide their thoughts on the direction and future 
of the organization.    Several were received during the weekend event and the Board and 
the HBDA staff will be reviewing them over the next several weeks.  If you have some ideas 
(whether you attended or not), please email them at hbdaevents@gmail.com…. they’d love 
to hear from you! 
 

Finally, Rick Vasil has agreed to become the Board Secretary and as many of you know, 
Rick and his entire family are great supporters of HBDA.  We are grateful for their contribu-
tion. 
 

Next up is Camp Clot Not…stay tuned…more will follow very, very soon! 
 

All the Best… 
 

Rick Dinkins 
Chairman, HBDA 

Specialized Pharmacy Services 

www.vitalrx.com 

Phone: 866.209.5540 

 
VitalRx is an URAC Accredited Specialty  

pharmacy with multiple locations. Our mission is 
to inspire health and well-being to our patients by 
providing personalized patient centered care for a 

variety of specialty therapies.  









Our 2019 Mini Advocacy Day was a hit!  We had families from all around the state come to participate in 
our day on the hill on World Hemophilia Day (April 17

th
).  Thanks to our host, Nathan Schaefer from  

National Hemophilia Foundation who traveled to Alabama to facilitate the red tie challenge and to educate 
our members on the importance of the national campaign. We are grateful for grants that were awarded 
from Takeda and CSL Behring to make this event a reality.  Alison Clifford with Takeda and Tony Mitchell 
from CSL Behring both participated in our event and shared valuable training and insight to our participants 
on what to expect when visiting our lawmakers.  They helped make our day a tremendous success!  
Thanks to many of our Alabama Lawmakers for listening to our Youth Ambassadors share their stories and 
concerns when it comes to living with a bleeding disorder. 
 
Stay tuned for a bigger and better Advocacy Day in 2020.  If you would like to be a part of this advocacy  

initiative in Alabama, please contact the HBDA office. 

World Hemophilia Day is April 17th! 

HBDA Advocacy Day 

When: April 17, 2019 

Where: Alabama State Capitol  

in Montgomery, Alabama 



Matt Olovich was about 11 years old when he attended a bleeding disorders camp in his home state of Indiana. Now 
20, he remembers it as a formative moment in managing the care of his severe hemophilia A. “At camp, they basi-
cally helped you infuse yourself,” he says. “When I saw that, I was like, ‘Well, that’s something I kind of want to start 
doing.’” 
 

So, with support from his parents, Matt learned to self-infuse, which has allowed him to participate in sports,  

particularly baseball, at a high level. He was recruited to play for the baseball team at Franklin College in Franklin, 
Indiana, where he is now in his sophomore year. 
 

Managing his hemophilia as a busy college student and athlete is challenging, he admits, but it wasn’t that big a 
change. After all, Matt and his parents have been training for this his whole life. 
 

Matt was 7 months old when he was diagnosed with severe hemophilia A. His father, Ken, a pharmacist, sowed the 
seeds of self-management early on. “We didn’t want him to be just a passenger in this whole process,” Ken says. 
 

Ken and his wife, Julie, would always explain to Matt what was happening and why it was important. Gradually, they 
let him take bigger steps in his medical care. “My parents would help set up the appointments, and then I would go 
to those appointments on my own,” Matt says. 
 

Everything was going to plan until Matt faced an unexpected challenge just before he turned 17: a torn ACL that 
sidelined him from playing baseball and required surgery and months of recovery. 

While tough, the experience provided Matt a dry run for managing his own care. “We had to really stay on top of  

factor and stay in touch with the treatment center,” he says. Ken adds that Matt also learned the importance of  

rotating injection sites to avoid overusing a vein. 
 

Nurse practitioner Brittany Savage is one of the people supporting the Olovich family through this transition phase. 
She is the bleeding disorder transition nurse practitioner at the Indiana Hemophilia & Thrombosis Center (IHTC) in 
Indianapolis. IHTC’s Empowering Development and Growth through Education (EDGE) program, which Savage 
helps administer, assists families with the pediatric-to-adult transition. Savage works with patients starting at age 13. 
 

These days, Matt self-infuses every other day, sometimes more when he has a game. He sees adult healthcare  
providers. He doesn’t yet order his own factor because it’s been easier to keep a supply at the family’s home, less 
than an hour from campus. “Because he’s not too far away and given the cost of this medicine, we just have it come 
to our house and then he comes and gets what he needs,” Ken says. “It’s up to him to tell us how much he has on 
hand and when he needs more.” 
 

Increasing Independence: How to Help Your Teen 

If you’re the parent of a child in the transition phase, you want to know the challenges ahead and how to help your 
teen master the skills he or she will need. There may be some difficulties for you too in this process. 
 

Working Together 

• Maintain oversight. 

As you assign more responsibility to your children, verify that they are following through (for example, by checking 
infusion logs and factor supplies). “They’re still growing up, and they’re still learning things,” says nurse practitioner 
Brittany Savage of the Indiana Hemophilia & Thrombosis Center. 
 

• Let them practice communication skills. 

Take every opportunity to involve your kids in communication about their care. Savage recommends making  

medical phone calls on speakerphone so your children can hear how the conversation goes. In time, they can  

practice talking and become more comfortable. 
 

• Talk about transition milestones well ahead of time. 

“We try to have conversations two or three years ahead,” says Ken Olovich. For example, the next major milestone 
for Matt will be obtaining his own health insurance. “We’re just starting those conversations of ‘what does that look 
like?’” Ken says. 



• Tap into personal motivators. 

Savage recommends identifying your children’s motivation for caring for themselves: “What’s in it for them, and why 
do they care?” Perhaps they have a goal to work in a certain field and want to be healthy for that. Maybe they don’t 
want to lose time away from friends. Maybe they want to keep their joints healthy to participate in sports. 
 

• Let your children’s trusted friends get to know you. 

As Matt shared his medical situation with friends at college, Ken and Julie Olovich welcomed them as much as  

possible. They invited his friends to their home and to dinner when visiting Matt. “I want to make sure that these  

people are comfortable in picking up the phone and calling me,” Ken says. 
 

• Lean on your HTC for help. 

“See if you can visit the adult center and meet the adult physician prior to transfer,” Savage says. Ask what they  

expect of your children at the transition, then work on those skills and that knowledge. “We’re all a team here, and 
parents and adolescents aren’t alone in working on this,” Savage says. 
 

Just for Parents 

• You will have mixed emotions. 

With the focus on your child gaining new skills, it’s easy to lose sight that this is a transition for you too. “The parents 
are learning to transition from a primary caregiver role to more of a supportive role,” Savage says. 
 

• Your child will make mistakes. 
Allowing independence means giving your child room to learn and grow. “If parents can remember back to when their 
child was first diagnosed, it took them a while to learn some of these things too,” Savage says. 
 

• Privacy rules change at 18. 

“Once an adolescent turns 18, they’re a legal adult in the United States, and their healthcare information is  

confidential and protected from others, and that includes parents,” Savage explains. “Young adults can choose who, if 
anyone, can receive their healthcare information. That can be a shock to some parents.” 
 

“This article originally appeared in HemAware Magazine. Reprinted with permission. @National Hemophilia Foundation (date)”. You also need to include the 
author byline and a link to the HemAware Website: www.hemaware.org 

Camp Clot Not Applications went in the 
mail mid-May. If you did not receive an 
application, please call the HBDA office  

to discuss.  
 

HBDA Is  

Shipwrecked 
For Camp Clot Not 

 

http://www.hemaware.org/










Address: 917 W Osceola Street, Wetumpka, AL 36092 
 

Phone: (334) 478-7822 
 
Fax: (334) 478-7824 
 

Website: www.hbda.us 
 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/hbda4u 

May 
 

Maliyah Shipley 

Cayden White 

Maxwell McLaughlin 

Justin Wells 

Samuel Wilson 

Emily Ford 

Davie Jane Woods 

David Miller 

Bonnie Utterback 

Renee Holland 

Amy Croushorn 

Libby Hall 

Evan Ward 

Ronni Wells 

Austin Temple 

Jack Mason 

June 
 

Jeremy Donahoo 
Taylor Renfroe 
Chandler Ward 

Al Wilson 
Carla Vickery 
Carver Bailey 
Chhorn Buth 
Christian Hall 
Monica Miller 
Hunter Abrams 

Jackson Sanders 
Finn Gantzhorn 
Alex Leonard 

Harmony Pressley 
Isabella Sandow 
Cole Croushorn 
Tavien Casey 
Macey Kelley 
Haley Jones 
Carley Kelly 

Maddie Sanders 
Brody Dunston 
Micaela Caro 

Noah Hall 
Jessica Moss 

July 
 

Ron Dickerson 
Edward Masline 

Sarah Blyden 
Jordan Cortez 

Connie Grammer 
Isabella Temple 

Pat Morgan 
Christine Chung 
Dana Abrams 
Brent Jones 
Jeff Tissier 

Tera Bradshaw 
Jayden Holland 

Nathan Stephens 
Andrew Hall 

Matthew Watts 
Royal Smith, Sr. 
Ann Mitchell 
Brittnee Vasil 
Christina Buth 

Noah Reid Guadalupe 
 


